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St Mary’s Church 
 

Monthly Programme of Services 

 1st  Sunday   8am  Holy Communion  

   11am  Family Service  

 2nd Sunday 11am  Holy Communion  

 3rd Sunday   8am  Holy Communion 

   10.30am  Service with a Smile 

 4th Sunday 11am  Holy Communion  

 5th Sunday 11am  Joint Benefice Communion 
 
 

What‟s on in Whimple 

Please use the Whimple Diary held in the Post Office for checking availability 
of venues and booking events. 
If your Association has an event which you would like listed above please 
contact Angela Smith on 822828 or e-mail Angela1smith@aol.com 

  

 

October 

  5th Over 60’s Mystery Trip/Sunday Lunch  10.00am 

11th Over 60’s Coffee Morning Victory Hall 10-12noon 

14th WI  Meeting Victory Hall   7.30pm 

21st Over 60’s Talk  Victory Hall   2.30pm 

31st History Society – Annual Auction Victory Hall   7.00pm 

 

November 

  1st Big Night In – Subitango Victory Hall   8.00pm  

  4th Over 60’s Shopping Trip – Barnstaple    9.00am 

11th Over 60’s Talk – Miss Cooke Victory Hall   2.30pm 

11th  WI  Meeting Victory Hall   7.30pm 

22nd Coffee and Cake-Church Restoration Fund Victory Hall 10.30am 

   

December 
  5th Senior Citizens Christmas Party Victory Hall   7.00pm 

  9th WI  Meeting Victory Hall   7.30pm 

10th Over 60's Christmas Lunch Honiton Motel 

11th Orchard Harmony Christmas Concert St Mary’s Church    
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Ed the Ed 
Our thoughts have been with the brave members of the Over 60’s Club after 
that coach crash on 10th September. They have suffered a variety of injuries, 
but are now on the road to repair, and are still determined to continue with 
such trips out, which I think is great.  

Talking of brave, we have our own Pam Scanlan who abseiled off Exeter 
College for charity. In my books that took courage, so well done Pam!!  

I always have a slight nagging worry as we put the magazine together, as to 
whether we will have enough quality content that will appeal to all our readers 
– and as ever, you have not let us down!! That man Alex Spry has emerged 
from The Feniton Tardis, knees intact, waving a composition for our pages, 
and those knees warrant a couple of other mentions in this edition. We have 
the Palmer family celebrating their sunflower success in a local TV 
competition; a report on the fun cricket match and the proceeds from that 
being donated to the History Society, plus proud Mum and Dad (Karen and 
Geoff Delves) and their competition about young Jack, and lots of great 
stories about what this village is up to/about to get up to! 

The ‘invisible back room operative’ of this esteemed organ, one Kevin 
Thompson has just celebrated the big 40. Happy birthday to Kevin, - he does 
a great job for us in producing the magazine as you see it today.  I suppose 
that it is all downhill from here, so keep an eye out for those printing gremlins! 

Once again, thanks for our donations handed over the counter at the PO – we 
really appreciate your support.  

November 7th will be a big day for our most consistent contributor, Edith 
Grout, who will not only be celebrating her 85th birthday but also officially 
launching her book of articles from all her years of writing ‘From My Window 
in The Square’. That is a brilliant achievement, and just goes to show what 
you can do when you put your mind to it! Congratulations Edith!  

I wonder if I could do the same with an edition on ‘The Knees ‘ in a few years 
time? I know that they are being tuned to perfection at this very moment, 
ready for the annual ‘big spend’, when that well known voice at the back of the 
History Society Auction on October 31st will be booming ‘ I’ll give you 10p for 
that and can I have a hand to load up the trailer?’ Get your seats for the 
auction itself and the chance to be close to The Knees.   

I see that the conker season is upon us…..all those happy memories of ‘6ers’ 
plus bruised knuckles when a well planned shot went dramatically wrong and 
the errant conker gave you an unexpected belt . I suppose that these days 
you would need to play it with a hard hat and counselling for the loser!! 

A final whimsy from Daphne Rastall who overheard a lost delivery driver 
asking where ‘Dangerous Mouse junction’ was. Apparently, he had misheard 
‘Daisy Mount junction’ but I think I prefer the new version.   

The magazine has been super this time, with lots of different articles from you 
folk – please keep them coming and note the due date for the December 
issue, to be at the PO by 12th November, or direct to the ‘Abseiling Champion 
Companion’, young Bob, on bob.scanlan@eclipse.co.uk.   

Ed H 
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The day is of infinite length 
For him who knows to appreciate it and use it 

Goethe 

FROM MY WINDOW IN THE SQUARE 
Edith Marie-Louise Grout 

For many years my loving family and friends world-wide have asked me to 
collect all my articles „From My Window in the Square‟ in book form and I 
thought it would be a way to celebrate my 85th birthday. It is thanks to the 
encouragement of our beloved Wendy Wilkinson and my doctor and friend, 
Nigel de Souza, that I decided to take the plunge. The good news is that it is 
now in the process of being printed and will be delivered to The Old Manse 
end of October by Brightsea Press Ltd of Exeter Airport Business Park. The 
press launch will be at Ottery Office and Computers Ltd, 24 Mill Street by 
kind invitation of Alan and Maggie Stacey, on Friday 7th November, the day 
of my 85th birthday. Books will be sold and signed on that occasion. Ottery 
Tourist Office and Ottery Office and Computers Ltd have offers to sell 
„FROM MY WINDOW IN THE SQUARE‟, for which I am most grateful. The 
launch will be by invitation. 

Just to give you a glimpse of what‟s to come, here is a resume of the 
conclusion to my life story: - 

My life in childhood was a kind of fairy tale where the skies always seem to 
be blue, even in my memories now. Our life was innocent, touching a world 
of discovery, marvel and wonder. Those Summer holidays with the goatherd 
up in the mountains with carpets of beautiful alpines and later, our family 
holidays on Lake Neuchatel, near the famous Grandson Castle. My 
childhood hero was Othon I, a knight of great renown. Little did I know that 
I would rediscover the de Grandson family when we moved to Exeter and 
soon learnt that the very nephew of my hero was the seventeenth bishop of 
Exeter. How amazing! I can honestly say we were „free range children‟ in the 
best sense of the word. 

Then came the world of change when my whole mind was opening to the 
joy of learning, of music, of art and colour; the time for friendships too. I 
became more aware of the rich pattern of life, I gained experience and with 
it a greater appreciation of things I used to take for granted. I also became 
more selective in my choices, which brought me a great inner joy and a 
sense of achievement and was richer for it. 
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My first coming to England was as a visitor, followed by an interesting job 
as the secretary of the advertising manager of the great food company 
Nestle‟s in Hayes, Middlesex.  Then my student days at Cambridge having 
been offered a sabbatical by the head firm in Switzerland and finally and 
happily my marriage to Jack Grout, at the time General Manager of 
Brown‟s Hotel in the West End of London; another wonderful chapter in 
my rich life.  It was full of surprises. I had to adapt to a life in a hotel with 
no privacy whatsoever. How I hankered for the freedom of my Swiss 
Alps. How I longed for a breath of fresh air in the stifling and polluted 
atmosphere of London town. I felt like an edelweiss in a flowerpot trying 
to survive. At the time I was not a working wife but life was never dull. 

Then came the move to Glorious Devon. From a lady of leisure I became 
a hard working wife as the proprietors of the Gipsy Hill Hotel in Pinhoe. It 
was so marvellous to create something together with Jack. As a Swiss our 
guests assumed that I was a first class hotelier and yet it was my English 
husband who was a dedicated professional hotelier of international 
renown. 

 

THE JOURNEY COUNTS AS MUCH AS THE DESTINATION  

DIARY DATE - THURSDAY 11th DECEMBER  
CHRISTMAS CONCERT IN THE CHURCH  

 
Orchard Harmony and The Quillan Sax Quartet are 
hoping to build on the great success of last year's 
concert - watch out for more details 
nearer the time. Proceeds to the Church 
Tower Fund.  

EVERYONE WELCOME! 
a great start to the festive season. 

 



6 

 
 

 Rest is not idleness, and to lie sometimes on the grass on a 
summer day listening to the murmur of water, or watching 
the clouds floating across the sky, is hardly a waste of time. 

Sir J.W.Lubbock (colleague of Charles Darwin) 

NEWS FROM P.O. CORNER 

 

What a joy it was in the summer now past to 'rest' and not be considered idle! 

Nails in the Coffin Lid: 

The national cumulative data for the new "Post Office Card Account" shows that 
of those invited to change to payment in a bank account only 18% of those 
claiming Child Benefit have chosen the P.O. Card Account - yes only 18% - 
whereas 57% of pensioners have so chosen. 57% is not bad but obviously way 
down on what we hope for but the 18% is the sort of figure that will see P.O.s 
die all over the country. Maybe the young mums of today will not have a local 
P.O. when it is time for them to collect their pensions, mail etc and it may well 
be their own fault. Too many do not use the P.O. for collection of child benefit 
nor pay the many bills that can now be paid FREE at the P.O. - a big thank you 
from all who need the P.O. to those that help to keep it open. 

Please note - the postmaster only gets paid for transactions done over the 
counter - NOT BY SALARY - so if you don't do the business over the counter 
then the P.O. will go. If you want to have a P.O., mail sorting office and local 
postmen all still active in your village in a couple of year‟s time then use your 
P.O. otherwise you will lose the lot. Remember, if you bank with LloydsTSB, 
Barclays, Alliance & Leicester, Co-operative, Cahoot or Smile, we have a good  
service to offer. 

Here is something to make you think -weird or what? 

Aoccdrnig to a rscheearch at an Elinsgsh uinervtisy, it deosn't mttaer in waht 
oredr the ltteers in a wrod are, the olny iprmoetnt tihng is taht frist and lsat ltteer 
is at the rghit pclae. The rset can be a toatl mses and you can sitll raed it wouthit 
porbelm. Tihs is bcuseae we do not raed ervey lteter by it slefbut the wrod as a 
wlohe, ceehiro 

You know we have a system that prints labels to stick on packets etc. instead of 
stamps -well we do and them 'up top' have just 'improved' the system so that a 
receipt is printed automatically every time. Well some of our customers send 
quite a few packets and if one should  send 21 then the receipt would be 12ft 
9in long whether you want a receipt or not!. "Good here innit?" 

Finally - seen on back of local car  

„Be nice to your children for they will choose your nursing home!‟ 

Love to all from HO&GO@PO www.hope2cusoon.co.uk 

 



7 

 

  

Good Food, Good Wine, Good Ale, Good Time 

The Thirsty 

Farmer Inn 
 

WHIMPLE, EXETER 

DEVON EX5 2QQ 

Telephone: 01404 822287 

A FAMILY RUN PUB 
 

WITH 
 

TRADITIONAL HOSPITALITY 

AT ITS BEST 
 

Chef’s Specials Board 
 

Delicious Homemade Desserts 
 

Vegetarian Menu 
 

Superb Sunday Roast 
 

Children’s Menu 
 

Patio and Garden 
 

We buy local 

Bookings are advisable especially at weekends 
to avoid disappointment 

HOPE TO SEE YOU SOON. 
Ali & Mike 
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Subitango! 
 
Take two brilliant Tango dancers (Mina 
and Giraldo), add live music from one of 
the leading tango ensembles (Tango 
Siempre) and you have Subitango! – a 

feast of exciting Tango for an 
unforgettable evening’s entertainment. From 
the music and dance of early 20th Century 
Buenos Aires to the breathtakingly beautiful 
jazz-inspired sounds of Astor Piazzola, 
Subitango! blazes with the life and colour of 
this most sensual of art forms. The show has 
already toured to sell-out audiences 
throughout the UK and is only available to a 
select few rural venues.  

 

Saturday 1
st
 November at 8.00pm 

Whimple Victory Hall 
 

Tickets £5.00 (£4.00 concessions) 
From Whimple Post Office  

or by phone 01404 822008 
  

This is a Big Night In!/Villages in Action event 
and the Subitango! tour is supported by 

The Arts Council England 
 

 Tango Dance Workshop 6.30-7-30: 
Workshop participants will learn the basic tango step and 
simple improvisation techniques. Participants should wear 

loose fitting clothes and don't need to bring a partner.  Suitable 
for ages 14+. 

Price £2.00 (£1.50 conc) + reduction on evening ticket price 
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Whimple Over 60's Social Club Activities 
 
 
 

Oct    5th Mystery Trip/Sunday Lunch (details later)  10am 
 11th Coffee Morning   - Victory Hall  10am - 12noon 
 21st Talk (T.B.A)   - Victory Hall    2.30pm         
 

Nov    4th Shopping Trip   - Barnstaple     9.00am  £4.50 
 11th Talk - Miss Cooke   -  Victory Hall    2.30pm 
  

Dec 10th Christmas Lunch - Honiton Motel (details later) 
 

For full details ... Contact Secretary Beryl Iball  812905 
 Outings secretary Ena Northcott 822228 
 Membership secretary Rachael Owen 823223 

Royal Mail - International Mail 

Last Posting Dates for Christmas 

Airmail: Surface Mail: 

Western Europe ................... 15th Dec All except below ................................................ 2nd Oct 

Eastern Europe…………….12th  Dec Far & Middle East…………………………….16th Oct 

Canada, USA & Japan... …..12th Dec Canada, Hongkong, S. Africa & USA………...30th Oct 

All except above ................... 8th Dec *Cyprus, Greece, Iceland, MaJta,& Turkey…..26th Nov 

 *Eastern Europe……………………………….26th Nov 

 *Western Europe, except any above……………3rd Dec 

*Note there is no surface mail service to European destinations for letters, postcards or greetings cards 

 

B.F.P.O. 
Surface letters, cards, small packets ............ 5th Dec 

Airmail ........... ditto ................................... 12th Dec 

 

Inland Second Class 18th Dec. First Class 20th Dec 
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 Need help using your PC? 

 New computer for Xmas? 

 Want to Learn MS Office packages? 

o Word processing 

o Excel spreadsheets 

o Access databases 

o PowerPoint presentations 

 Trouble using the Internet? 
 

Then call for assistance and discuss your 
requirements, then learn your way 1:1  

at affordable rates! 

Alan Hickman 
 (01404) 823449 

No charge if you don’t learn! 

 

C. and M.J. O’DELL 
(Plumbing & Heating Engineers) 

Brookfield, The Green, Whimple, 

Exeter, EX5 2UA 

 

Telephone: 01404 822790 

Fax: 01404 823603 

Mobile: 07780 686279 

Email: c.odell@talk21.com 

 

Cliff O’Dell, Eng. Tech MIP. RP 

 

 

SOFT 

FURNISHINGS 

& 

TRADITIONAL 

UPHOLSTERY 
 

Loose Covers to Recovers 

Cushions to Footstools 

Headboards to Bedding 

Curtains—Blinds—Pelmets 

Swags & Tails 

And much more 

 

Jo Harris 01884 277519 
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“Learn a life skill with a Professional” 

J.C.Ball 
Driving Standards Agency Approved Driving Instructor 

 

FREE:-  First hour for beginners 
 

FREE:-  Loan of Videos and Books 
 

FREE:-  Pickup in Exeter & East Devon 
 

Refresher and Motorway Lessons 

  

“Safe drivin
g for life”

 
2 Manley Close 

Whimple 

Devon 

EX5 2UG 

(01404) 822764 

L L 

 
Longfield Cattery 

 
heated single and double chalets 

personal care and attention 
 
 
 

(now also looking after small animals) 

01404 822275 

Longfield ~ Church Road ~ Whimple ~ Exeter ~ EX5 2TF  
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“Safe drivin
g for life”

 

 Sunflower Success!  
 

It seems so long ago that I was browsing 
through the seed catalogues deciding on this 
year's horticultural gems.  We tend towards 
high yield, low effort crops - runner beans called 
Enorma, 6ft tall peas (easier to pick) and, of 
course,  giant sunflowers (yeah, right - last years 
V.P.A entries were supper for slugs). Sunflowers, 
of  course, are great for children to grow and 
watch.  

They were destined for a new flower bed, filled 
entirely with garden compost - straight from the 
heap.  In they went when a few inches tall, and 
up they went  skywards,...and up...and up! By the 
end of July there were 6 huge plants  (though 
not a flower to be seen yet) and they  were still 
growing - pity the V.P.A didn't  have a 
competition this year! Then our neighbour Nigel 
mentioned Carlton T.V Birthday People's 
competition and how he would be very willing to 
take some photos & E-mail  them to Carlton.  So 
he did.  With Sam, Tom &  Robbie brandishing 
watering cans, on a beautiful sunny day (of which 
we've had plenty this year).  

Nigel set to with the digital camera and we got some excellent photos.  

The results were shown on Monday 15th September, so we eagerly sat 
around the T.V, delighted to  be given !st prize.  There was 
our photo in  all it's glory, for all to see. Our prize is a 
family day out at the Eden Project, which should be 
fantastic. The sunflowers are still standing tall, 
although the size of the seed heads has 
bowed them over a bit, 10 - 
13" (33cm) across. The birds are in 
for a real feast.   the tallest plant  
was about 13' or nearly 4m, with 
the others not far below. It just 
goes to show what garden 
compost can do.  

Emma Palmer  

 



14 

 

 

WHIMPLE  HISTORY  SOCIETY  
ANNUAL  AUCTION OF ITEMS AND PLEDGES 

FRIDAY 31st OCTOBER 
 
The above will be held in the Victory Hall starting at 7pm on Friday 31st 
October, conducted by Oaks & Partners of Cullompton. Viewing will 
take place from 3pm. 
Items for the Auction will be accepted at the Heritage Centre (New 
Fountain Inn car park) on Thursday 23rd October from 5pm to 7pm 
and on Saturday 25th October from 10am to 12 noon. 
Items should be capable of being carried by one person, i.e. no large 
items of furniture. Also, no clothing or electrical items please. 
If you are unable to take items at the above times please contact the 
Society Treasurer, telephone 822311, before the 23rd October, to 
make arrangements. 
The Society is also seeking „pledges‟ of benevolence, help, provision of 
work or similar, to be auctioned.  If you can provide any of these please 
also notify the Treasurer. 

 

WHIMPLE  HERITAGE  CENTRE 
 
The Centre closed for the winter period at the end of September. It will re-
open in early April 2004.  During its closure some of the displays will be 
renewed, using articles donated to the History Society since its opening. 
It will be open to group viewing during the winter by prior appointment.  
Such appointments should be made with the Curator, telephone 822311, 
giving as much notice as possible. 
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Veterinary Clinic, Whimple. 
 

New Surgery Arrangements 
In our continuing effort to improve the service we offer to our clients, we are 

pleased to announce that we are now equipped to perform routine surgical 

operations at the Whimple surgery.  
 

All consultations 'by appointment only'. 
 

Surgery times  

Monday -Friday    8.45 - 9.15 a.m. and 4.30 - 5.30 p.m. 

Saturday   10.30 - 11.30 a.m. 
 

For an appointment and for all veterinary enquiries, please call (01404) 823230. 

24 hour emergency service. 
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PETER SALTER A.I.R.T.E. 

MOBILE MOTOR ENGINEER 
(Member Institute of Road Transport Engineers) 

 

Servicing & M.O.T. Preparation 

Engine Overhauls & Bodywork Welding 

Cars & Commercial Vehicles 

Garden Machinery Repairs 

 

Telephone: Whimple (01404) 823054 

 
Feet First 
Reflexology 

Joanne M Hicks MIFR 
Registered Practitioner 

Trowdon, Whimple 

01404 822884 0777 5828677 

jomhicks@aol.com 
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OVER 65's PARTY 

5th December 2003 
 

Your party this year is assured thanks to the Cricket Club raising 

over £171 towards it. 

There will be a meeting of The Ladies of the Village to make final 

arrangements in November. Watch for the posters. 

 

*THIS IS YOUR INVITATION* 

The Ladies of Whimple Village invite the Villagers of Whimple who 

are over 65 years of age (before 1st December 2003) to a Christmas 

Party at the Victory Hall, Whimple on Friday 5th December 2003 at 

7.00 p.m. for 7.30 p.m. 

Please complete the slip below, cut it out and return it to Lucy Smith 

by Monday 1st December. 

 

 

 

To: Mrs Lucy Smith 

 2 Clarence Villas 

 The Square 

 Whimple 

 

I/We will be attending the Over 65's Christmas Party on Friday 5th 

December 

 

Name(s)_______________________________________ 

 

Address________________________________________      

     

________________________________________ 

________________________________________ 
 

 

I/We will require transport : Yes/No 
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Ladies and gents hair stylists With over 30 years experience 

The salon has a warm and friendly atmosphere 

where clients can relax, so why not pay us a visit. 

We can cater for both trendy and traditional styles. 

We are open Tuesday to Friday 9 am to 5 pm 

and Saturday 9 am to 1pm.Late night by appointments. 

Free parking by kind permission of the Thirsty Farmer. 

Members of the hairdressing association. 

Tel: (01404) 823400 

 

Talaton Inn 

Sunday Lunch - Daily Specials 

Bar Menu and Snacks 

Restaurant open Tuesdays to 

Saturday Evening 

Good Ales, Good Food 

Pop in and say Hello 
 

Tel: 822214  

Under new ownership 
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pple cars 
local & long distance taxi service 

 

4 & 7 seater vehicles private hire & hackney licensed 

 

Tel. (01404) 823600 

Mobile. 07753 730 591 

Hoochie Coochie Man 
 

Another bank holiday and yes a visit to The Thirsty Farmer on the Monday 
evening. Why you may ask? Well other than to quench a thirst after 
lounging on a beach all day, Blue Swayed Blues were the attraction and 
what a turn out. The evening was excellent as usual and Paul and his band 
of merry men entertained the masses.  

What does the evening have to do with the song title I wonder, well some 
of us may have been thinking we were not going to see our ex postie Alex 
Spry's knees again. Towards the end of the evening The Farmer was 
serenaded by Alex playing Paul's guitar and singing Hoochie Coochie Man 
followed by Route 66 wearing his long shorts or were they long because of 
his short legs, sorry Alex, only joking! Your performance was excellent, a 
man of hidden talents and obviously enjoyed by everyone by the sound of 
the applause. 

So dear reader please let us know if you happen to spot Alex on your 
travels, who knows where he may pop up again. 

L. Trevena 
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Charity Cricket Match 

 

A Charity cricket match was held on 14th September and raised £175.60 
for the Whimple History Society. This is the second year a Charity match 
has been held between two teams of villagers. The two Captains, John 
Kendrew-Welton and Geoff Delves, grabbed anyone willing to have a go, 
some of whom had not played since their school days. This made it quite an 
entertaining match and the Umpires, Ben Silk and Martin Millier, must be 
thanked for their patience, as for some of the bowling, well …… I won‟t go 
into that – you will just have to come along next year and see for 
yourselves. The whole day was a great success, with big thanks to John‟s 
wife Vicki for organising the BBQ. There was also a 50/50 draw that was 
won by Karrie Martin and myself, which was donated back to the Charity. I 
would also like to thank the Whimple Cricket Club for the use of their 
facilities and Roger Smith for serving us much needed liquid refreshment. 
Kevin Thompson who did the scoring had his work cut out not knowing 
who was who – the scoresheet read „Batsman – t.boo How Out – stumped 
wheato Bowler – young lady‟ – thanks Kevin. Thanks indeed to everyone 
who took part in playing or just supporting – hope to see you all again next 
year.  

Guess the weight 
Congratulations to Ann Pratt for guessing the correct weight of baby Jack 
Delves, who was born on Saturday 26th July and weighed 7lb 4oz. We 
raised £30.00 for the History Society. Thank you to everyone who took 
part.                              Karen Delves 
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Winter 
 

Phil Dominy completes his thoughts on his first four seasons in Whimple 

 

The first cold snap arrived on Dec 7th, and then the fields outside my window 
whitened with a little snow on the 10th – a rare sight for the West Country 
apparently. However, true to the fickle English weather and Devon‟s grass-
growing heritage, later in the month it became much milder and I had to get 
out the lawnmower! 

Before we'd had the snow, Christmas was upon us! The Advent Carols by 
Candlelight on Dec 1st ushered in a special time for us: our first Christmas in 
Devon. I 'tenored' in the choir, alongside a merry, but small group of 
enthusiasts! (Quality rather than quantity?) Please come along to swell this 
year's numbers. Only a week later was another age-old rite - the Christingle 
service - which the children loved, though the parents seemed more 
concerned to discourage pyromania! And yet even more was on offer the 
following week at 'Service with a Smile' - Christmas fun and games, with over 
50 kids having a riot! For families, this monthly experience is not to be missed. 

After the usual round of visits to dubiously conspicuous Santas (Rev. Geoff 
was that you?!), a few more parties and Carol Services, Christmas had at last 
come - Stockings to start, Church to freshen the palate, Turkey for main, 
Games for dessert, washed down with Only Fools & Horses! New Year was 
hot on the heels - sadly we missed Ed's reported festivities in the Thirsty Farmer 
and the Square, but happily we were with Whimple friends having a great time 
- though none of us did ever solve that Murder Mystery. 

The rest of winter seemed to bypass me. (I was abroad on business a lot.) I 
gather the cold and unsettled January gave way to a dry and sunny February, 
though still cool. (The coldest night was 11th/12th January, when the 
temperature fell to a very frosty 21 F, that is –6  C in „new money‟!) The winter 
was temporarily broken by the Whimpletons at the end of February. Although 
I was away again, my wife reliably informs me that the 'Robinson Crusoe' 
Panto was truly a 'hoot'. The kids enjoyed it too, and fortunately the more 
suspect humour went over their heads! 

The 'Village Dream' ended dramatically for us on Sunday March 2nd. We were 
in church that fateful morning when Wendy Wilkinson suddenly collapsed and 
died. The stunned aftershock lasted for weeks, and even now we can hardly 
comprehend it. Wendy was such a dear, dear person who had welcomed us 
so warmly to Whimple. To the question, "Do you have friends here?" Wendy's 
last words were, "Oh, I have lots of friends here". We'll never forget her smile 
and her reassurance; though the 'dream' had ended, the reality for us was that 
already we had lots of friends in Whimple… 

O O 
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S.H.DANIEL 
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 

 

CROCKERNHAYES 

WHIMPLE 

DEVON 

PRIVATE ADDRESS 

Malham House 

Awliscombe 

Devon 

EX14 0QA 

Conversation- Déjeuner 

en français 
 

Would you like to get on track 

with your French? 
 

Then, why not try to do so in an 

informal friendly way: 

around a French light lunch,  

you will be able to enjoy French 

conversation, bien sûr! 
 

For further information phone 

Florence Fyot - 811530. 

 

 

 

BANFIELDS 
 

Traditionally carved rocking  

Horses & Restoration 

 

 

 

 

 

 

18 Rectory Close, Whimple, 

Devon EX5 2UF 
 

Tel 822162 
E-mail Banfieldgew@msn.com 
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Tel: 01404 822422 

Higher Slewton 

Whimple 
EX5 2QP Rosemarie Burrows 

CHAIR CANING 

RUSH SEATING 

SKEINED WILLOW 

 

SEWING SERVICES 
 

 

Repairs & Alterations 

Also friendly private tuition 

 

Molly 
 

Tel: 01404 822158 
West Holme 
London Road 

Rockbeare 
Exeter 

EX5 2DZ 

 

Machine Demonstrator & 

A Member of the Textile Society 
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Green Man Garden Designs are pleased to offer you the following services 
for all your gardening and landscaping requirements. 

 SUMMERHOUSE & SHED BASES - Quick & clean, low disturbance, 
professional service. 

 FENCING - any design, any length, replaced. Supplied and erected. 

 TRELLIS & STRUCTURE WORK - to further enhance your current 
garden or to create innovative focal points. 

 DECKING & PERGOLA - a warmer more flexible alternative to patios 
and courtyards. 

 TREE SURGERY & AERIAL CLEARANCE. 

 HARD LANDSCAPING - Earth movements, topsoil imported & 
sculpted. 

 HEAVY LABOUR - For all those seriously strenuous jobs. 

 PATIO SLAB & PATH STEAM CLEANING - Say Goodbye to grime 
and prepare for summer. 

 SPECIAL PROJECTS - Tree Houses, Forts, Play Areas built to 
individual specifications and requirements. 

 PLANTING SCHEMES - Tailored to complement the location, taste 
and budget. 

PLEASE CALL AND LEAVE A CONTACT NUMBER ON:  

07929 849412 or 01404 47060 
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WHIMPLE   AND   DISTRICT 

VILLAGE   PRODUCE   ASSOCIATION 
 

The Golden Anniversary Show proved to be one of the best ever. Although 
it did not break any records in respect of number of entries or exhibitors, it 
certainly was a “Golden Show” in many other ways. It must have been the 
hottest day the show has ever been staged and the Victory Hall was back to 
its colourful best with a wonderful display of exhibits in all the classes. All 
our judges commented on the high standard of the exhibits and how hard it 
was to judge some of the classes.  

As always, the Children‟s Sections produced their usual very colourful and 
extremely imaginative entries. We were pleased to see entries in all the 
classes this year and the trophy winners were, Laura Beedall winning the 
Cygnets Cup, Abbis Macklin winning the Basildon Award, Kitty Macklin 
winning The Fletcher Cup and May Kendrew-Welton winning The 
Children‟s Challenge Cup. 

Marion Turner was once again a worthy winner in the Homecraft and Beer 
and Wine Sections. It is always interesting to see just how victoria sponges 
and fruit cakes we can get on the snooker table as there seem to be more 
and more each year. 

There were joint winners in the Arts and Crafts section this year with Rachel 
Owen sharing the honours with Richard Styles. Special mention in this class 
must go to Myrtle Dockings whose entry not only won the Whimple Craft 
Cup for the best exhibit in the section, but also was awarded a certificate of 
Merit, and it was the first time she had entered! 

The flower arranging was back to its very best with an outstanding set of 
arrangements. It was good to see so many wonderful exhibits and all of 
such high standard. Of particular note was the second place won by Andy 
Bratt in the class for A Country Of Your Choice. Even our judge wasn‟t able 
to pick out which exhibit had been done by a man, so congratulations to 
Andy. 

Finally in the largest section, Section 1 Flowers and Vegetables, there were 
many good entries in these classes. After the disappointing number of 
flower exhibits last year, there were many quality exhibits this year which 
added much colour to the show. The overall winner in this keenly 
contested section was Gerald Radford. 

It was good to see many new exhibitors in all the sections this year and 
hopefully you will be keen to try again next year. 

We were grateful to Margaret Burrough for giving out all the prizes and we 
hope that everyone will take up her challenge of introducing a new 
exhibitor for next year‟s show. 
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Our congratulations to all the trophy winners  and our thanks to all those 
who entered and made the show such a success. We look forward to 
your entries for next year! We are always very grateful to our judges who 
give up their time and of course to all those people who come along to 
help set up the show and clear up afterwards. 

After we had cleared up we celebrated our Golden Show on the lawn at 
Sandfords where we were able to enjoy a barrel of the local O‟Hanlon‟s 
brew. After such a hot day it went down very well. 

Paul Wilson, 

Hon. Secretary. 
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 The Abseil - was it bravery or madness? 
"Well at least I'll never have to do that again!" these were my first words 
when my very wobbly legs finally hit the ground! Like so many things, it 
had seemed like a good idea at the time. I had never abseiled before, but 

I'm not afraid of heights so no problem there. I knew the event 
was well organised by the Chudleigh rock climbers. and I 

knew there was absolutely no danger. However on the 
13th September when I stood at the bottom of the wall 

looking up to watch others coming down, I suddenly 
realised what I was about to do and was overcome by 
sheer terror. 

The training went well (all five minutes of it on the end 
of a rope tied to a handrail, my feet firmly on the 
ground.) I went up in the lift to the eighth floor and 
walked up to the top floor with a heavy heart and a 
sinking stomach. Everyone was very supportive and 
encouraging but I felt so sick that I honestly wondered 
if I would ever do it! However I felt I had no choice. 
This was a real opportunity to say thank you to 
everyone who had helped me during my illness and 
with their care and skill enabled me to be well enough 
to even contemplate such a stunt. So I went for it! It is 

the most frightening thing I have ever done! I believe I now know the 
meaning of absolute terror. I somehow managed to climb over the railing 
at the top, but had great difficulty letting go of the handrail and giving 
myself to the rope. Eventually I was on my way down and the cheers from 
the ground below made me aware of just how many people were routing 
for me. I did not enjoy the ordeal, but when I landed everyone 
congratulated me and I must admit to feeling quite chuffed with myself. 

I could not possibly have done this without the 
support of my family (especially Bob) and the 
many friends who either turned up on the 
day to cheer me on or held me in their 
thoughts at the crucial time. 

A great big heartfelt thank you to 
everyone who sponsored me. 
Together we raised in excess of 
£1200! In total the event raised over 
£12,500 so we have made a 
significant contribution to the Kidney 
Unit's target of £55,000. 

So, what's next for me? Who knows? 

Pam Scanlan. 
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WHIMPLE W.I.  
Although there was no official meeting in August, many of our 
members enjoyed a tea party in the garden of Bradcott House where 
we were treated to “Tea at the Ritz” type refreshments, lovely 
sunshine and pleasant company. 

September was an open meeting and we were very pleased to 
welcome many visitors.  Our speaker, David Ramsden, from The Barn 
Owl Trust, used slides to demonstrate his talk on the life and habits of 
the Barn Owl.  He made special reference to the changing habitat 
around us which is causing a serious decline in these beautiful 
creatures.  He left us with the thought that we can all do something, 
however small, to help save our environment and protect our 
wonderful surroundings. 

Our next meeting on Tuesday 14th October will be a cookery 
demonstration and we would love to welcome any potential new 
members - - - ring me on 823450 or just come along that evening at 
7.30 p.m. 

We also meet informally most Wednesday afternoons, in 
member‟s houses, to work on various crafts or just sit 
and have a chat over a cup of tea. 

As part of the Devon Federation of the W.I. we will 
be collecting certain household items for the 
“Sunshine Appeal” to help seriously deprived 
communities in Africa. ( for example baby clothes, 
sewing materials or garden tools ) If anyone would 
like information on this please contact me. 

Ann Bowden    Secretary.   Tel.  823450 

 

WHIMPLE OVER 60'S CLUB 
 
The Whimple Over 60's Social Club members who were involved in 
the tragic accident on the coach trip between Looe and Polperro on 
Wednesday September 10th would like to thank all those who showed 
concern over our health and well being on our return to the village. 
Reactions from all quarters of the village and it's surrounds were heart 
warming and much appreciated. So too were the messages received 
from all parts of the country including one from Angela Browning our 
local MP. 
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The article below has been received from Major Disraeli Aster, 
who has been a correspondent in the past concerning a novel 
proposal about congestion charging in the village. 

Sir, 

I note in your last edition, that you mention the knees of Alex 
Spry; I am pleased to tell you that and I and a few other public-
spirited folk in this fine village of ours, have formed a 
committee for The Protection and Husbandry of Alex Spry 
Knees (PHASK). It is important that The Knees are regarded as 
part of our National Heritage and are cared for as such.  

Your readers may not be aware that in the army, when the 
colours of the regiment are replaced, there is a ceremony of 
the laying up of the colours. Such a ceremony took place a few 
weeks ago with The Knees of Alex Spry, when they had their 
last (formal) public display and they were laid up for the 
winter. The knees were paraded for the last time in the village, 
carried proudly under a fine pair of khaki shorts as the present 
custodian of The Knees (one Mr Alex Spry) performed the 
ancient ceremony of the distribution of the Yellow Pages.  

The Knees were accompanied by the massed band of the 
Whimple Ferret Hurling Club  - penny whistle, biscuit tin and 
comb and paper. (Children do not attempt comb and paper 
music at home with the new soft toilet roll – you will fill the 
house with something that resembles confetti, make no noise 
at all, and annoy your parents). The Knees were paraded to the 
fast march „Green Knees‟ (trad) and then a slow march „Will 
your knees no come back again‟ (arr. Piztd), played on the 
church tower by a lone piper, which is of course, different 
from a daily piper or an evening piper . In respect, many 
houses closed their curtains as The Knees passed by and eyes 
were averted to the wall; some were closed for fear of 
frightening the children and household pets.  

The Knees will be laid up at a secret location in Talaton where 
they will be comprehensively overhauled, rubbed down and 
made ready for the rigours of the new year. The Committee 
has decided against the application of mahogany stain, and 
will leave The Knees their natural colour, but there will be 
exfoliation with brown parcel tape at some time in the spring, 
to reveal The Knees in all their glory.  
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We are hoping to extend the Wassailing ceremony in January to 
include The Knees, so that we may ensure a good display of Knees 
later in 2004. It will consist of the Wassail Queen throwing toast and 
cider at The Knees, whilst the assembled riflemen of the village will 
fire into The Knees to scare away evil spirits and ensure a good 
growth of leg hair.  We are sure that the current custodian of The 
Knees will enter into the spirit of the ceremony. The Empire can 
expect no less. 

I already have a long list of keen volunteers who wish to help with 
the refurbishment and care of The Knees over the winter months, 
especially with the rubbing down and exfoliation, so there is a 
waiting list. However, the Committee and I are open to influence, 
and anyone wishing to join that list should not be afraid to approach 
us with a glass of foaming ale as a gift, and we will consider the 
request.  

I must warn your readers of possible imitations that may be passed 
off as The Knees of Alex Spry – only the genuine Knees are 
connected to the current custodian, Mr Alex. Beware of all others!! 
         

Yours, aye - Major Dis Aster 

Christmas is just around the corner! 
 

As I  write this at the end of September we seem to be enjoying an 
Indian summer, and it seems far too early to be thinking about 
Christmas and the coming New Year. However that season will be 
with us all too soon  and elsewhere in this magazine you will find 
that Gordon has provided details of the last posting dates to be 
sure your cards arrive in time for Christmas. 

In our next edition of Whimple News will try to keep you up to 
date with all of the seasonal events and other information such as 
opening times over the holiday period. So please bear in mind our 
publishing date and let either Angela Smith (822828) or Gordon at 
the Post Office know about any events you are planning by 12th 
November at the latest so we can include them in our Christmas 
edition.  

Bob Scanlan 
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 FROM MY WINDOW IN THE CROSSING KEEPER‟S HUT 
 

Well, sorry it‟s taken so long to write – I‟ve just recovered from all the 
attention gained from the article regarding me knees! I‟m still signing July/
August copies – hurry whilst stocks (and the pen) last.  

Nice to see so many familiar faces buying tickets/railcards at Feniton, and 
making rail enquiries (National Rail Enquiries is also located in the Tardis at 
Feniton).  

The new job is working out excellently for both my family and myself – 
Shelley, Graham and Emily see a lot more of me now than when I was acting 
supervisor for Royal Mail, so they‟re pleased as well. My new job poses new 
challenges everyday - customers wanting to buy things from behind a glass 
screen – some anxious, some kind, some aggressive (I never realised what it 
could be like for GO@PO!) and more importantly, the responsibility of a 
heavy lump of metal travelling up to 85 mph between Whimple and Honiton 
and vice versa.  

Thank you to you all for putting up with me as your postman for 7 years in 
Whimple, at some point to some addresses, and on a couple of days, to all 
addresses!  

Moving on from Post and Rail, I want to mention Scouts in Whimple – four 
things – 

1. Thank you to all the Leaders and helpers for all your work over the 
past years and the forthcoming one. It wouldn‟t happen without you! 

2. Thank you to the new committee and the Church group for the hard 
work undertaken over the holiday to make the Scout Hut more 
habitable. 

3. Thank you to John and Vicky for their hard work in the porch and 
reinstalling a water supply in time for the opening Cub night.  

4. And also a BIG thank you to Mrs Frances Pratt who retires as Group 
Treasurer after 41 years! Good luck with your operation and get well 
soon.  

Good luck also to Andrew Hart who has kindly taken over this important role.  

ALSO JUST TO KEEP YOU UP TO DATE – 

SCOUTS 10 ½  - 14  Thursdays   7.00 - 9.00 pm 

CUBS      8 - 10 ½  Mondays   6:30 - 8.00 pm 

     Wednesdays  5:30 - 7.00 pm 

BEAVERS     5 - 8  Tuesdays   6:00 – 7:00 pm 

Cheers 

Alex Spry 
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HOLISTIC AROMATHERAPY 

THERAPEUTIC MASSAGE 

Tel: 01404 823703 

Treatment given in the 

comfort of your own home 

Gift Vouchers Available 

 

Trimeasy 

Your Local Interior Decorating Service 

Our award winning company has the 

expertise to provide fast professional 

workmanship, including stripping 

ex i s t ing  wa l l cov er ing ,  sur face 

preparation and hanging all types of 

paper. Ceilings, Skirting Boards and 

Door painting.  

 

No job too big or small. 
 

Free no obligation estimate. 
 

Contact Alec Janaway to discuss your 

requirements. 

"Mellifera" Church Road 

Whimple, Devon. EX5 2TF  

Tel/Fax:  01404 823019 

OAKS & PARTNERS 
Auctioneers & Valuers 

 

invite entries for their regular sales of antique & later furniture, porcelain, silver and plate, 

jewellery, metalware, paintings & prints and items of general interest at 

The Old Tannery, Exeter Road,  Cullompton 
 

The saleroom is open for receipt of items for sale 
Monday to Friday between 9.00 am and 4.00 pm 

Bring items along for valuation on a Friday morning 
 

We will be pleased to call to your home 
to discuss valuations without obligation or collect items for sale 

Individual items to full house clearances 
 

Tel 01884 35848 for further details or 01404 - 814540 / 812356 after hours 

We will attend Sandfords, Whimple (by kind permission of Mrs Pratt) from 10.30 to 11.30am 

on the first Wednesday of each month to discuss valuations or collection of items for sale 
 

Sale catalogue can be seen on http://www.invaluable.com                       e-mail address roger.shenton@btclick.com 
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Your Friendly local 
Bed and Breakfast 

In Whimple 

David Brown 
Holway Barton 

Whimple 
Exeter 

Telephone: (01404 822477) 

JULIAN 

WILSON 
Electrical Contractor 

 
1 Higher Woodhayes 

Farm 
Whimple 

 

 

Visiting Practice 

 

Day and evening 
Appointments by arrangement 

3, Railway Cottages 

Whimple 

Exeter 

 

01404 822372 
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Make a Will 
and we will donate half our costs to your 

Church or a charity of your choice. 
For full details call 

Tina Kelly on 01392 274126 
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Wine & Cheese Evening 
 
On Friday, 26 September, a group of friends organised their 
third Wine and Cheese Evening at Whimple Victory Hall. After 
the usual nail biting and wondering if it would be well 
supported, the evening arrived and even before the allotted 
time guests were already coming through the doors. More than 
eighty people were present and enjoyed a fine selection of 
cheeses and excellent wine to accompany it. This was followed 
by what can only be described as a superb selection of 
desserts. 
Sarah Folland (Hospiscare's Director of Nursing) told us 
something of the work undertaken and reminded us that at any 
one time Hospiscare is caring for 600 patients -and their 
families. Mike Walker (Chairman) continued by outlining the 
huge financial undertaking needed to continue such an 
extensive service in Exeter, East and Mid Devon. 
This occasion eclipsed both previous evenings and, although 
the final figure is not yet available, we know the total will 
exceed £1 ,000!!! 
This was accomplished by hard work and enthusiasm by every 
individual who helped in any way. On behalf of Hospiscare I 
can only express appreciation and my own personal and 
deepest gratitude to all who took part. 

Rose-Marie Burrows 
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Brush up your 

maths 
with 

Home Tuition by 

Bamflyde House 

The Green 

Whimple 

Tel: 01404 823476 

 

 
PAINTING & DECORATING 

TILER 

PATIO PRESSURE CLEANING 

SHED ROOFS - RE-FELTED 

GENERAL HANDYMAN 

__________________________ 

 
(Excellent references if required) 

For that personal service 

Phone Mr Evans on 01404 822120 

 

 

 

"FLORAL ENCHANTMENTS" 

 

Designer: 

  Morven Fletcher 
 

Flowers for all occasions 
 
Floral designs to your 

specification 
 

Specialist in Wedding 
Floristory 

 

Bodley Bridge Cottage 

London Road,  

Tel: 01404 822049 

WINDOW 

 
 CLEANER 

 

 

________ ________ 
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For all your daily requirements 

of 

MILK, CREAM, EGGS, FRUIT JUICE, 

NEWSPAPERS & MAGAZINES 

POTATOES, FRUIT & VEGETABLES 

PET FOODS & REQUIREMENTS 

AVAILABLE AT COMPETITIVE RATES 

Delivered to your door 

Please contact 

VICTOR AND MARIAN DANIEL 

Summerbridge, Whimple, Devon 

Tel: Whimple 822458 
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DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILIES 
OF A KEYHOLDER 

To be a keyholder for domestic premises you 
must be on the telephone and able to attend the 
premises within 20 minutes of receiving the call-
out. 

You must be familiar with the premises and have knowledge of vehicles owned 
by the occupier. 

On attendance at premises: 

 Make sure someone knows where you are  

 Always approach from the front  

 Avoid dark areas  

 Give yourself plenty of room when checking the property (do not keep 

too close to the building line)  

 Ideally two people should attend  

 If you have a mobile phone, take it with you  

 Carry a torch with you  

If there are any strange vehicles on the driveway or any unusual lights on, DO 
NOT APPROACH - ring the police on 999. 

If, on checking the premises, you discover that they are insecure, DO NOT GO 
INSIDE - CALL THE POLICE ON 999. DO NOT TOUCH THE DOOR OR 
WINDOW. 

I f the property appears to be in order then enter and check.  Re-set the 
alarm (you will need the code), or call the engineer (you need to know 

the tel. number in advance) depending upon circumstances agreed with the 
householder. 

On leaving the premises make sure they are secure and inform the police if 
you were contacted by them to attend. 

Having volunteered as a keyholder you need to know the whereabouts of the 
owner should they need to be contacted?  If the property has been broken into, 
or damaged, IT WILL BE YOUR RESPONSIBILITY on behalf of the owner for 
any temporary repairs.  
 

It has been a bone of contention for a long time that the cost of calling the 
police to report a crime was at a premium 6p rate; this has now been halved 

to 3p. 

The new BT ‘phone book (recently delivered page 231) gives full details of all 
the ways of contacting the police.     

Also did you know that 112 is now used in all European Union countries as  
an alternative to 999 - this includes the UK? 
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Broadband 4 Whimple  

 

Do you work from home? Do you use the Internet to surf, check emails or play games? 
Are you tired of slow internet connections and waiting for web pages to load? If so then 
you need Broadband! 

What is Broadband? 
Broadband is a high speed internet connection which can be up to 10 times faster than 
your regular dial up connection. This fast speed enables you to do things on the 
Internet that you never thought possible - like watching live television.  

There are many ways that broadband can benefit your life at home such as: 
It is always on - You are permanently connected to the internet and 
your internet service provider. No need for any singular or multiple dial-
up connection. Every user is constantly connected. 
Use phone and Internet - You can use both at the same time. Other 
members of the family can use the phone when you are connected to 
the internet – and vice versa. 
Downloads - Download files, and upgrade your current software in a 
tenth of the time of a dial up connection. No more waiting around. 
Online gaming - Play computer games with anyone in the world, or 
with groups of friends. With broadband you can also connect your 
Xbox console online using Xbox live (only available with broadband). 
Video Conferencing - Have video conversations, with anyone all over 
the world. With  web cams you can talk to, and see, anyone anywhere. 
Online Shopping - Do your shopping online, searching online shops, 
look at various products quickly, online transactions take only seconds. 
Web browsing  and Email - Web pages appear in a flash, no more 
waiting for them to download, saving you a lot of wasted time. Attach 
video or pictures to your emails and send through email in no time. 

Where do I get Broadband? 
Unfortunately at the moment BT have not upgraded the Whimple telephone exchange 
to enable us to receive this new technology. However they have said that when 300 
people register their interest in Broadband they will upgrade the exchange.  

You will see from the Broadband Barometer at the end of September that we are 
already3/4 of the way there with 223 of that 300 target, On the website our progress is 
updated daily and shows how close we are to getting broadband in our village. 

 

 

What do I have to do? 
All that you have to do is to go to the www.broadband4whimple.co.uk website and 
enter your telephone number to pass your details on to BT as an expression of your 
interest for Broadband. You are not committing yourself to take up the broadband 
service, this is simply expressing an interest. 

Only 77 more to go - come on Whimple, we can do it! 

Current 
registrations 
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MedPharm 
P STACEY B.Pharm MRPS 
Coleridge Medical Centre 
Canaan Way, Ottery St. Mary  
Tel (01404) 812732 
 

MedPharm 
AN INDEPENDENTLY OWNED 

AND RUN PHARMACY, 
IS PLEASED TO OFFER A 

FREE 
DELIVERY SERVICE 
FOR PRESCRIPTION 

MEDICATION 
IF YOU ARE INFIRM, 

HOUSEBOUND OR UNABLE 
TO OBTAIN YOUR MEDICATION 

BY OTHER MEANS. 

PLEASE TELEPHONE FOR  
FURTHER INFORMATION 

01404812732 

 

The Jays 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

The Square, Whimple. EX5 2SL 
 

Jan and John offer a friendly and relaxed 
stay at the Jays. 

Close to Exeter Airport for which 
transfers are available 

Colour TV in all bedrooms 
Guest Lounge with tea/coffee. 

Several local Pubs and Restaurants 
within easy reach -(pick up service) 

Bed and full Breakfast menu: 
£18:50 per person per night. 

No smoking preferred 
Phone: 01404-823614 
Fax:    01404-823629 

e-mail:jaydiscombe@supanet.com  

DEVON COUNTY ROOFING 

ALL YOUR ROOFING NEEDS 

SLATING, TILING AND FLAT ROOFING 

OVER 35 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

ALAN BAKER Tel: 01404 822164 
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JOIN US AT 

ANDY'S RESTAURANT 
PART OF THE INTERNATIONAL SWIMMING SCHOOL, STRAIGHTWAY HEAD, WHIM PLE 

A LA CARTE MENU 

BAR SNACKS 

PARTIES CATERED FOR (UP TO 30 PEOPLE) - CREATE YOUR OWN MENU 

SUNDAY LUNCHES 

CHRISTMAS PARTIES 

BOOKING ESSENTIAL! 
ALSO ASK ABOUT OUR WIDE RANGE OF ACTIVITIES INCLUDING: 

ADULTSWIMMING LESSONS, AQUAFIT 

CHILDREN'’S SWMMING LESSONS, MOTHER & TODDLER SESSIONS ,CHILDREN'S PARTYIES 

SAUNA SOLARIUM 
AND NOT FORGETTING OUR ‘NATURE'S WAY’ BEAUTY CLINIC WITH A FULL RANGE OF 

TREATMENTS INCLUDING MASSAGES, WAXING, AROMATHERAPY, FACIALS, MANICURES ETC. 

TELEPHONE NOW ON: 01404 822196 

OR CALL IN AND HAVE A LOOK ROUND! 
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N C HAMLYN 
 

FARM MACHINERY 

REPAIRS AND SERVICE 
 

(Welding, fabrication etc. 

and garden wrought iron work) 
 

Workshop facilities and mobile service 

Contact Nigel Hamlyn on 01392 466720 

or 07702 431244 (mobile) 

Paynes Farm 

Broadclyst 

Exeter 

EX5 3BJ 

 

M.J.COLES 
ENGINEERING 

 

(R.T. I.T. B. & CITY & GUILDS) 
SERVICING.  ENGINE RE-BUILDS . 

WELDING MOT.  RECOVERY.   
PICK UP SERVICE 

FRIENDLY LOCAL MECHANIC 
15 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

FOR ALL YOUR MOTORING NEEDS 

CALL 

MARC 
ON 

WHIMPLE 822095 OR 
07785 740473 (MOBILE) 

 

St. Mary's Church 
 

The Church is embarking on the final stage of restoration work, identified 
some years ago, in particular to the church tower. Although grants are 
available, we need to raise in the region of £20000 to complete the work. To 
this end we have re-formed the 'Friends of Whimple Church' to promote 
fundraising events in the village.  

If you are able to help in any way or have some good fundraising ideas, 
please come to a meeting in the committee room of the Victory Hall on 
Thursday 20th November at 7.30 pm 

The Saturday morning 'coffee in church' sessions from May to September 
raised £789 for the Restoration Fund. Although it is not practical to continue 
with these in the winter months, we are holding a 'coffee and cake' session in 
the Victory Hall committee room on Saturday 22nd November 
from 10.30 am „til noon.  

If it is well supported we will try to make this a 
monthly occasion. 

Sarah Smith 
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Scientific experiments suggest 

CHILDREN ARE WATERPROOF 
 

A series of experiments carried out in this village has proven that, against 
age old beliefs, children may be able to withstand drizzle, rain and 
persistent rain.  It is quite possible that some adults possess this quality too.   

Every Sunday starting in May, Whimple Tennis Club sponsored sessions 
which were open to anyone, member or not.  The aim was to encourage 
people to take up tennis, and the lessons proved it could be fun!  Peter 
Clarke, Lawn Tennis Association coach and teacher at the East Devon 
Tennis Centre in Exmouth, came to Whimple to coach pupils in this 
worthwhile and enjoyable sport.  Whimple Tennis Club who sponsored the 
lessons for which pupils paid £2.50 an hour, is very lucky to have found 
Peter and thrilled with his commitment to help the club.  Peter has many 
ideas for the development of tennis and has kindly offered to advise the 
club in future.    

Starting with basics such as rolling a ball along the line of the court to a 
partner, standing on one leg and touching the ground, agility-improvement 
by way of a game reversing plastic saucers and learning how to have 
„happy feet‟, Peter coached groups of up to 10 children and in a later 
session, some adults too.  Calmly 
and with concentration, the pupils 
acquired some valuable skills and 
results began to emerge.  During 
the course of this summer‟s 
lessons, occasional rain was 
steadfastly ignored and the players 
learned by example not to bat an 
eyelid until the water actually 
poured off the forehead into the 
eye.  After the lesson and several 
repetitions of these conditions, 
children emerged refreshed, their 
complexions bright and clean. 

Our village court is a gem – although amenities are modest, people are 
undoubtedly fond of its green surrounds, its thick hedges in which any ball 
is instantly lost for good, and its neighbouring fields.  When a game is at a 
tense moment, the munching of adjacent cows has been known to spoil 
the concentration of a player.  This may account for Whimple Rules – 
special allowances in certain circumstances. 

 

Whimple Tennis Club 
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A GRAND DAY IN 
 

To round off the summer, the club had 
an open evening on 7th September 
after the coaching hour.  Appetites 
were keen after the exercise, and the 
challenges (take on the coach – best of 
two games) were enough to make 
spectators hungry.  A radar gun 
measured serves (registering speeds 
faster than the speed limit) with a long 
queue to match the barbecue stand 
where sausages were on offer.  Prizes 
were won by some young contenders, 
and there was a memorable moment 
when a lob from 7 –year old Izzy went 
clean over the coach‟s reach and 
earned her victory.  Demonstrations of 
skill came from Peter‟s two sons.  
Everyone enjoyed the day, and 
applauded the serving of a cake in the 
shape of a tennis racket, neatly strung 
and inscribed „WHIMPLE TENNIS 
CLUB‟ across the top.  Green and white 
coconut as the base represented an 
edible court – if you had a spoon with 
you.  But some people found means to 
eat the „grass‟ even without one.  Miles, 
club chairman, summed up the happy 
mood with thanks for Peter‟s support, 
and a card signed by pupils was handed 
over. Many thanks go to Sue, Terri, Jane 
and Gill for their assistance with 
catering.   We hope to repeat the 
experience and prove more amazing 
physical facts!  

     

Whimple Tennis Club 

Our special thanks goes to Judith Imbo for all her hard work over the summer 
with the training, and in particular the open evening. It is great to see the court 

with a few new players on.                                                         Miles Leonard 
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THANK YOU 

A few words of thanks to all our friends for their support, 

offers of help and the genuine kindness shown after our 

recent burglary. 

It’s quite overwhelming to see how many fantastic friends 

we have in Whimple. 

Thank you all. 

Richard, Nicola, Jack and Oliver Wellesley 

Blood Donors 
 

Blood donor sessions will next be held on  
Thursday 30th October 

At Feniton Village hall, Feniton Old Village 
From 1:30pm until 3:15pm 
And 5:00pm until 7:15pm 

FOR SALE 

Yew veneer round table with 4 Habitat 

Bauhaus chairs (chrome/cane);  

2 extra leaves that will extend it  

to seat 8.  £40 o.n.o   

Tel 823194 
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Whimple Parish Council 
Chairman: Sara Randall Johnson    822524 
Clerk: Mrs Gerri Turner, Council Office - Torno  823385 
Royal British Legion, Branch and Womens Section. 
Chairman: Mrs. F. Pratt, Sandfords    822451 
St. Mary’s Church 
Contact: Rev. Rob Wilkinson     822521 
Devon County Councillor 
Mr. R. Giles, 14 Winters Lane, OSM. EX11 1AR  813387 
East Devon District Councillor 
Andrew Dinnis       850363 
Whimple County Primary School 
Headteacher: Mrs. D. Brice     822584 
Whimple History Society 
Chairman: Richard Webber     822038 
Secretary: Roger Smith      822244 
Whimple Mothers Union 
Mrs. D. Rastall Killigarth Church Road   822486  
Whimple Pre-School & Toddler Group 
Chair: Liz Camp, Brook House, The Square   823392 
Playleader: Jo Westney Glencroft, Church Road  822168 
Whimple Womens Institute 
Secretary: Mrs. Ann Bowden, Bradcott House, The Green 823450 
Whimple Over Sixties Club  
Mrs B. Iball 11 Rectory Close     822905 
Whimple P.T.F.A. and Whimple Youth Club 
Chair: Mrs V.Kendrew –Welton, The Old Goods Yard 822292 
Whimple Recreation Trust 
Knowle Cross Sports Ground. Mr P. Garratt, Luppit  891206 
Whimple Village Produce Association. 
Chairman: Mr. A. Bratt, Rockwell, Talaton   822437 
Whimple and Broadclyst Young Farmers’ Club 
Mr. R. J. Burrough, Gateshayes Farm    822257 
Whimple Football Club 
Chairman: Geoff Delves, 10 Elizabeth Close   823258 
Whimple Tennis Club 
Secretary: T. A. Lang      822512 
Treasurer: J. Hughes      822659 
Whimple Cricket Club 
Mr. R.J.Smith       822244 
Whimple Victory Hall Management Committee 
Secretary: Pam Scanlan, Albecq, The Green   822262 
Booking Sec: Teresa Daniels     823169 
Whimple Post Office 
Gordon & Heather Owen      822359  
Whimpletons 
Emma Palmer       823083 
Neighbourhood Watch 
John Munslow, 44, Slewton Crescent    823456 
St. Mary's Bellringers 
Captain: Judith Canniford, 22 Grove Road   822873 
Whimple Scout Group 
Group Scout Leader (and Marquee Booking): Alex Spry 822844 

Organisations in Whimple 
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Editor 
Ed Hitchcock   823194 
Production 
Bob Scanlan   822262 
Vivienne Leonard  822415 
Anni Hindle   822025 
Delivery 
Ed & Nicky Hitchcock  823194 
Advertising 
Miles Leonard   822415  
Pam Scanlan   822262 
Community diary 
Angela & Peter  Smith  822828 
Treasurer 
Miles Leonard   822415 
Lynda Trevena   822876 
 

The Whimple News Team 
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As recommended by Camra, 

the Good Pub Guide and the Good Beer Guide. 

Real Ales 

Home Cooking 
Lunchtime & Evening Meals 7 Days a Week 

Sunday Roasts etc - Vegetarian Choices 

Handmade Desserts 

Children’s Menu & Toddler Portions 

Special Menus available for Large Parties 

Lounge, Bar & Beer Garden 

Join us for a Friendly Drink, 

Bar Snack or A La Carte Meal 

Bookings are advisable 

Especially at Week-ends 
 

A Traditional 

Olde Freehouse  

Village Inn 
Tel - 01404 822350 

The New Fountain Inn 
Whimple, Devon. 

 


